ASCC Arts and Humanities 1 Panel 
Approved Minutes
Wednesday, February 1st, 2023							      10:30AM – 12:00PM
CarmenZoom

Attendees: Bitters, Blackburn, Hilty, Koehnlein, Podalsky, Staley, Thompson, Vankeerbergen

1) Approval of 01/18/2023 Minutes
· Koehnlein, Blackburn, unanimously approved 
2) Theatre 5840 (new course) (tabled from last meeting) (guest: Jeanine Thompson) 
· The Panel offers the friendly recommendation to add a second significant assessment to the course syllabus to help increase the rigor of the course and to allow students more opportunities to engage practically with the course materials. 
· After speaking with Jeanine Thompson, the staff in the ASC Curriculum and Assessment Services office will add the prerequisite of “Or graduate standing” to the official course prerequisites in curriculum.osu.edu before the course is advanced to OAA. This will be added to allow graduate students seamless access to the course, given they will likely not have completed the current, required undergraduate prerequisite of 3831. 
· Blackburn, Koehnlein, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in italics above) and one comment
3) English 2262 (existing course with GEL Literature and GEN Foundation LVPA; requesting 100% DL) 
· The Panel asks that an explanatory rationale be added to the course syllabus underneath the GEN ELOs (found on page 2 of the syllabus) that explains to students how they can expect to meet the GEN ELOs for the Literary, Visual and Performing Arts category of the new General Education program. This is a required element of all General Education syllabi. 
· The Panel asks that the course be marked as requesting 100% distance education in curriculum.osu.edu, as currently, for the “Does any section of this course have a distance education component?”, it is marked as “No”. 
· The Panel recommends that the reference to the OSU standard grading scale, on page 7 of the course syllabus, be removed. The Ohio State University does not have a standardized grading scale and course instructors are free to utilize a grading scale that best fits the needs of their course. 
· Blackburn, Podalsky, unanimously approved with two contingencies (in bold above) and one recommendation (in italics above) 
4) First-year Seminar – S. Russell
· The Panel asks that a provided reading list (or, if appropriate, playlist) be added to the course syllabus, as a requirement for first-year seminars is to include a reading list within the provided syllabus.
· The Panel strongly recommends to the department of English that they send a friendly communication to the School of Music, informing them of this new first-year seminar, as it may be of interest to their faculty and students. The Director of Undergraduate Studies in the School of Music is David Hedgecoth.1. 
· The Panel asks that, in the grading scale on page 2 of the syllabus, the grade of “NP” be removed. The grade of “NP” is not equivalent to a grade of “E” and is a special designation for students who elect to take a course as Pass (P) or Not Pass (NP). 
· Podalsky, Koehnlein, unanimously approved with one contingency (in bold above) and two recommendations (in italics above) 
